 BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON SEPTEMBER 12TH 2013.
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM  PC Chris Barrett reported 3 crimes committed during July – A theft from a motor vehicle, an incident of criminal damage and a burglary other. There were also 3 crimes during August – a theft from a motor vehicle, a burglary other and a theft non specific . Speed checks continued to be carried out throughout the village during both months, with 17 tickets issued. Cllr Bryant said that he had received requests for speed checks on Blackmoor and Tarn Lanes. 
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS.   None. 
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Hoyland, Wright, Sidle, Bryant, Bosomworth. 
APOLOGIES.  Cllrs Frankland, Flockton, Tatman. 
6541   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON JULY 11 TH 2013 These were approved.
6542   MATTERS ARISING  
1. Kisdorf Visit – Purchase of Tree Plaque and Possibility of further funding for Cllr Tatman. 
Cllr Sidle had drafted the wording for the plaque which had been purchased by Cllr Tatman. Cllr Sidle was thanked for his input. As the Council representative to the Kisdorf 40th Twinning Event, Cllr Tatman had asked whether the Council might consider increasing the amount of the travelling allowance agreed to date. The £200 would cover the cost of travel to Kisdorf but not that of the return journey. He had e mailed precise costs of £366.56 for this prior to the meeting. After some discussion, it was agreed to give him a further £100 pounds. 
2. Issues concerning Village Pond.  Following ROSPA water safety guidance, Cllr Bryant had purchased a sign which had that day been placed in situ. He was also in process of compiling a risk assessment. He has asked Mark Hullah to keep the grass at the edges longer. The annual clearance of weeds has been discussed with Norman Overfield and will be undertaken when the weather is colder. The bench donated in 2000 by the WI requires some attention. Cllr Bryant offered to repair it . (Action CB)
3. Assets adjoining Highways.  The Chairman has completed this and will send to Highways. (Action ES)
4. Broken Handrail to Steps near Bardsey Playground – Repair Quotation from Mark Hullah. GGS  The Council had been notified of the quotation for £105 between meetings and had accepted the amount by e mail. Cllr Wright asked that a further repair should be carried out. The joint on the hand rail to the steps leading up to this area has rotted at the top and the rail needs replacing. Cllr Hoyland expressed concern about how badly the rusty nails protrude from the handrail at the side of the steps from the car park and feel this should be addressed. (Action JG)
5. Highways Update 
· Blackmoor Lane – Further e mails have been received from Mr Bedderd complaining to LCC about their failure to deal with all the potholes on this road. Cllr Hoyland has pursued the issue with them and considers that there is nothing more the Council can do. Highways maintain that there are many roads in the area in a worse condition and they are obliged to prioritise. The worst of the potholes have been filled and the road does not qualify for re-surfacing. White lines will be reinstated where required. The road will continue to be assessed annually by LCC. 
· Flooding on A58 at junction with Bank Top The Clerk had received a complaint from Peter Guest about the extent of water flowing from Margaret Avenue on to the A58 resulting from the freak storm on 9/9/13. She had later received notification of improvements planned for this junction. The concrete bus lay bye is to be replaced and repairs carried out to 2 road drains. The work to commence Monday 23 September and to take 7 days.
· Keswick Lane and Blacksmith’s Field Exit – Cllrs Wright and Hoyland had met on site with Steve Parry who had agreed to ashalt both sides of the exit . Hedging needs to be cut back to the wooden fence along its length. There will be road markings and warning signage. The hedge cutting (involving Pauline Hills) has to be arranged by the PC before work can commence. 
· Church Lane  A resident had complained about overhanging foliage on footpath. This has been reported and being addressed. Banking by Bingley Cottages to be replanted by residents and a request made that debris washed from banking be cleared. Two trees at the Bingley Arms and 2 Bingley Cottages had to be removed. 
· Grange Close – Road surfacing being undermined because micro asphalting not done in May. Re-scheduling to be confirmed. 

· Mill Lane – Resident notified blocked drain mainly caused by flow from builder’s cement mixer. Reported and drains cleared. 
· Woodacre Lane – Tony Peniston informed that remedial work had been agreed but not carried out due to budgetary concerns. Was told should go ahead as agreed ,but Cllr Hoyland will  follow up.
6 Marker Posts on Cornmill Ginnel and work agreed with Mark Hullah to improve conditions. 

Work is expected to be done within the next 4 weeks. Metal, rather than wooden posts to be used. 
The following had been agreed following the site meeting between Mark Hullah and Cllr Frankland:-
· Mark to treat the Japanese knotweed
· Mark to continue strimming 

· Mark to plant ground cover plants. 
7 Revision to New Homes Pack. Cllrs Sidle and Bryant will look into this when time permits. Cllr Flockton has updated the Village organisation details.(Action CS/CB).
8 Report on Second Parish Walk. Cllr Bryant reported that 10 people had attended the walk which he had led on a pleasant sunny afternoon. He suggested that in future better marketing, perhaps suggesting the chance to talk to Cllrs as an inducement, might result in improved numbers . All appeared to be in order except for an overgrown holly bush encroaching on the footpath off Syke Lane. Mark Hullah is to be asked to cut this back. (Action JG)
9. Ascot Entrance to Park Field. – Overgrown  Shrubs- Quotation from Mark Hullah. The Council had approved the quotation for £150. 
10. Hawthorn Hedge on A58 planted by Council- Quotation from Mark Hullah. The Council had approved the quotation for £120.
11. Illegal Tipping on Woodacre Lane. This had bee reported to Bev. Kirk and dealt with.  

12. Grass cutting round West Well .Much work has been carried out to date and Mark Hullah is to be asked to cut down further vegetation.(Action ES) 
13. Governance Review. The Chairman apologised for the delay in taking action but thanked Cllr Bryant for the immense amount of work carried out in the matter. Between meetings it had been agreed to circulate all Bardsey residents with details of the proposals and the Council’s views on why Scarcroft’s proposals to alter the boundary taking into their parish a considerable amount of Bardsey, should be opposed. Cllr Bryant drafted a letter to residents which, with minor amendments, was delivered by Cllrs to all residents, together with a response card for their use. A draft response letter from the Council to LCC has also been prepared, incorporating the financial loss likely to be incurred in the event of a boundary change. This would amount to a loss in Council Tax income of approx. £2,600, and would require a 10% increase in the precept for remaining residents in order  to recoup the amount required for Bardsey business.  The Council approved the final version of the letter to be delivered the following day to LCC by the Chairman. There has been a great response from the village in general, but less from younger people living in the affected area. It was agreed to thank residents in the newsletter for their co-operation in responding. 
14. Bin Collections.  Cllr Tatman had asked at the previous meeting that the Council discuss the possibility of changing to a fortnightly black bin collection.  The Chairman considered that nothing should be done until LCC ‘s attitude to this was known.   

6543   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field – There was nothing to report. 
2. Playground.- Weekly Inspections by Cllrs. It was agreed that the weekly  records should be kept on file in the cabinet in the committee room. The six monthly playground inspection report had been received and advised some minor repairs. The Chairman had carried these  out
3. Web Site  There was nothing to report. 
4. Neighbourhood Plan.- Cllr Sidle reported that he is about to prepare another flyer. The HNS report is almost complete but one section needs the agreement of at least the majority of the SC. at its next meeting.  
6544   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  .
(a) 13/03592 – 6 Wayside Mount – Link Ext. forming enclosure to existing swimming pool. – No comment. 
(b) 13/03622 – 14 Wayside Mount – Ext & Porch. – No comment.  

(c)13/02998 – Land off First Ave – Res. Development for 5 Dwellings.-   

(d) 13/03451- Rigton Gardens, Scarsdale Ridge  – Demolition of existing house and erection of 4 detached houses – Object 
(e) 13 03430 – 3 Wayside Crescent – Ext. & Alteration to Window. – No comment. 
(f) 13/ 03842 – Red Lea, Woodacre Crescent – Ext. of planning permission 10/02937 Exts.- Comment. 

(g) 13/ 03902 – Village Hall, Woodacre Lane – Ext. of time for planning permission 10/03651 – Exts.
The Council approved the recommendations of the Sub-Committee. 

                                                                                                                                             .2.APPROVALS BY LCC:-                                                                                                              (a) 13/02470 – Clovelly, 12 Blackmoor Lane – Exts. 

(b) 13/02993 – Winchcombe, Woodacre Crescent – New Garage & Hard Standing. 
(c)12/05259 – Land off Woodacre Green – Erection of 14 Houses and Access Road. 

 3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a) 13/02538 – 48 Blackmoor Lane – Exts. 
4. WITHDRAWALS –                                                                                                                     (a)(13/02477 – Greythatch, Wetherby Road – Demolition of Garage/ Outbuilding , Construction of Ext, New Windows and Enlarged Hard Standing Area. 

5. Possible Breach of Planning Control – Erection of Wall exceeding 1 metre adj. to Highway used by vehicular traffic – Stone Rise, Mill lane – Case No. 13/00883/VHD3.This was notified to LCC by Cllr Tatman. 
6545   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a)Royal Mail Group Ltd – HNS Postage                           £3.50.
(b) IPI – Playground Inspection                                          60.00

(c) PFK Littlejohn LLP – Audit of Accounts                       240.00

(d) Cllr Bryant  - Reimbursement for Sign at Pond             45.49 

(e) Write Design and Print – Letters to Parishioners        378.00

(f) RAY – Subs.                                                                   35.00

(g) GGS – Garden Maintenance & Work on Cornmill    1,224.60

(h) Rigton Print Ltd – Inserts in Newsletter                         64.00

It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

2. Proposed Revision to Clerks’ Salaries- 1% increase. This increase has been agreed by YLCA. Council approved the rise. 
3. Audit of Accounts. These had been approved without comment. 
4. Possible purchase of Good Cllr Guides – new edition. It was agreed to purchase 10 copies.
(Action JG). 
6546   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1 Letter from Bill Radcliffe re hazards on The Drive. Bill had included in his letter 2 photographs showing the overgrown hedge along The Drive belonging to Alsmcliffe, Keswick Lane. This often requires pedestrians to step into the road to avoid the overhang of 2 to 3 feet. The other illustrates the creep of weeds, plants and brambles over the footpath adjoining No 4 The Drive. The Clerk had subsequently received a phone call from a resident complaining of danger from the Almscliffe hedge. She had referred the complaints to Bev Kirk who had that day confirmed having made contact with the owners of Almscliffe in Australia, who have agreed to have the work done in the next few weeks. 
2 Letter from Scarcroft Croquet Club requesting further financial assistance. The Croquet Club asked whether Bardsey PC could give them a further grant. The Council agreed to donate a further £100. (Action JG)
3. 106 Money and Mickey’s Field Cllr Bryant suggested that the Council and the Village Hall Committee should jointly write to Chris Bolan explaining the need of the VHC for the 106 money from the Mickey’s Field development, technically within the parish of Bardsey. Council agreed. Money from the Quarry site, also in the “contested” area within Bardsey will also become available shortly.(Action CB/JG)
4 RAY Networking Event – 12 October – Pannal Village Hall – 10 am – 1pm This was noted. 
5. Flooding on Syke Lane .Severe flooding had once again occurred on Syke Lane and Syke Green after a particularly heavy rainfall on 22.08.13. A meeting to discuss the matter took place on September 4th , attended by Cllr Bryant, Mr and Mrs Meadley, the Secretary of the Golf Club, 3 concerned residents and 2 LCC representatives, one of them Mr Bleakley , a Flood Risk Management engineer. Mr Bleakley made it clear that it was the Golf Club, as landowners, who were responsible for flood avoidance. As a result of the meeting  the following were agreed:-
· The Golf Club to investigate location of drainage ditch that historically ran adj. Syke Lane (club house side)

· The Residents to pursue Yorkshire Water regarding silting up of sewer

· The Golf Club to unblock drainage channel at entrance to car park and investigate where this discharges to

· LCC to provide assistance with design solution to attenuate run –off from field

· Golf Club to provide LCC with rainfall data from their weather station. 
A further meeting is planned. Cllr Bryant considered that that there was little the Council could do to help matters, but he would continue to attend the meetings and report back. 
6547   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.
1. Delivery around the village Cllr Sidle asked whether it would be possible to deliver leaflets etc round the village on future occasions, given the success of the recent operation in delivering letters re the Governance Review by the Council .Cllr Bryant thought it could be repeated if necessary. The Chairman advised that further willing volunteers should be sought. 
2. Grit Bins Cllr Bryant suggested that the Council should request the filling of the First Avenue bin before bad weather occurred. The Clerk reminded Council that she already had a signed cheque from the Council for this. Despite many attempts to find out to whom this should be sent,she had to date received no reply. She would try again as winter is approaching. 

3. Letter from Bardsey School The Chairman reported that he had received a letter informing the Council that Bardsey School is to form a Trust with Primrose Lane and Deighton Gate Schools. If more information about this is required Cllr Bryant suggested contacting Alison Cooper in East Keswick. 

4. Extension to Leeds Country Way – The Chairman said that he was contemplating asking the Hills for a strip of land following Gateon House Lane to form a footpath, bridleway and Cycle track, to avoid use of part of  Wike Lane. He was in discussion with Pauline Hills and Roger Brookes about it.
5. Bardsey Sports Club Cllr Bosomworth asked that this should become a standing agenda item. He reported that the club had made only a small operating profit , insufficient to make any real impact on the debt incurred in building the new clubhouse. Membership had fallen and it was realised that they needed to hold at least 2 major fund raising events in each year , but at the moment no one is willing to commit to this. Cllr Bosomworth had advised them to start putting together a case for the PC to continue with the £5,000 grant due to end this year.
SIGNED :-  
DATE:-

                                                                                                                                                       BPC Sept. 13 Mins.
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